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For immediate release

Status quo is not meeting the needs of families:

Time to establish a true public child care system 

(Moncton, N.B.) June 21, 2007 — The New Brunswick Child Care Coalition is urging the provincial government to invest in a quality public child care system that is affordable and accessible to all families and children in the province.

“The status quo must end. The current situation creates enormous gaps: the number of licensed child care spaces is grossly inadequate, those that do exist carry a hefty price for parents, and the quality of care varies from one region to another in the province. In 2007, New-Brunswickers can no longer tolerate that only a lucky few can find and afford quality child care services. How can we accept that community development, especially in rural areas, is hindered by the lack of licensed child care services?” asks Coalition Coordinator, Jody Dallaire.

According to the Department of Family and Community Services’ data, child care fees in New Brunswick range between just under $3,000 per year for after school care to over $6,000 per year for infant care. Thus, it is not surprising that the two biggest costs faced by families in raising their children are child care fees and housing costs.  In 2004, the New Brunswick government invested $129 per child under the age of 12 on licensed child care programs, while other provinces and territories invested on average $500 per child.

The Coalition considers the provincial government’s consultation a step in the right direction. “It is now recognized that funding child care services solely through parent fees will not grow the programs that parents need. Now is the time to move to the next level and turn talk into action. Government must invest in a public child care system that includes a variety of licensed programs that meet the needs of all families in the province, wherever they live”, adds Ms. Dallaire.

The economy as a whole would reap the benefits of such an investment. A high quality, accessible and affordable child care system is part of the strategic infrastructure required to ensure New Brunswick’s competitiveness and productivity. Hence, investing in child care would advance the provincial government’s self-sufficiency agenda.  

A non-profit, membership-based organization that includes both organizational and individual members from across the province, the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition promotes quality, universally accessible, non‑profit and publicly funded and regulated child care services, with trained and adequately remunerated staff, for all New Brunswick children who want or need it.
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